Camden Council Customer feedback and enquiries

Comments on a current Planning Application - Ref. 20362300

Planning Application Details

Year 2015
Number 5898
Letter P

Planning application address

Witley Court Coram street

Title Prof.

Your First Name Arnold
Initial

Last Name MeMillin
Organisation Flat 53
Comment Type Object
Postcode WC1N 1HD

Address line 1

Flat 53Witley CourtCoram Street

Address line 2 LONDON
Address line 3 +442072782018
Postcode WC1N 1HD

Your comments on the planning By pure chance we found out that the application was
application submitted for a docking station in the Coram street, in front
of our house Witley Court .
We strongly object to it on the following grounds:
1. It will substantially increase the level of noise in the street,
including the night time, affecting the quality of life of the
residents in the lower floor flats.
2. Coram Street has two-way traffic and is very busy. With
bicycles going in and out the congestion will be even
stronger.
3. There are several disabled residents in the block and we
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have only one parking space for the disabled which is
already a serious problem. The reduction in parking spaces
will negatively affect their life and possibility of movement.
4. Many of us fully depend of food and good deliveries as
well as the taxis for our movement. The absence of parking
space will make these services less convenient and more
complicated for us.

5. There has not been a process of consultation with
residents on this planning suggestion. The residents were
not informed (we found it out by pure chance), nobody came
to discuss it with us or ask for our opinion on the matter. We
would question the legality of this process.

6. It is unprecedented in central London to build such a
station in front of a residential house. There are many
spaces in our area where it could be installed without any
disturbance for the residents: around our local park Russell
Square; Thornhaugh Street off Russell Square, leading to
SOAS would be an ideal area, mostly closed to cars but
accessible by bikes & to name but two.

The idea of building itin Coram Street in front of Witley
Court is badly thought through and the whole process has
not been followed properly. We hope that Camden planning
committee will re-consider, and find a more suitable place to
build such a docking station.

If you wish to upload a file containing your comments then use the link below

problem with building application
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